
 

 

A Message from the Rector                                                                                                                              

At a recent Bible Study, we had a thought -provoking discussion.  The                    
topic was whether or not one should give money to the homeless.  Some 
said they would give money.  Others thought the homeless were taking 
advantage of their situation soliciting.  They felt that if given money,     
the beggar would use it for drugs or alcohol.   

In Florida, especially during the winter months when the homeless make 
their way south for the warm weather, there is usually someone on a corner 
asking for money, i.e. pan-handling.   

My years of working with the poor and homeless led me to realize that 
these people are survivors.  I got to know many men and women, young 
and old, regulars and transients who lived on the streets.  Some are the 
“working poor” with part-time jobs mowing lawns, raking, sweeping or 
performing other manual labor.  A few individuals spun signs for stores   
on the main roads, earning $40 per day.  

I remember a 40 year-old man telling me that by begging he was able to 
make up to $100 cash per day.  He stopped pan -handling because he felt 
that he was taking advantage of the emotions of others.  Instead, although 
he earned less money, he spun a sign for eight hours a day.                                                                      

At the heart of the matter, Jesus said, “When you offer food, drink or    
shelter to the least of these, you do it for me.”  Matthew 25.  In other words, 
it is your intention of kindness that elevates your actions.  If your heart 
says to give, then give.   

Continued on page 7 

 

 Ministry Schedule 

 Sunday Eucharist                                
In the Sanctuary                                    

8:00 am & 10:15 am (with Choir)                                                                                                                                                                           

Evening Prayer                                    
In the Sanctuary                                     

Second & Fourth Monday, 5:30 pm                                                     

Children’s Chapel                              
In the Sanctuary                                    

Every Thursday, 3:00 pm                                                                                                               

Lectio Divina                                       
The Home of Carolyn Seymore                    
31719 Rocky Village Dr. # 401                        

First Saturday, 9:30 am                              
303-679-6271                                                                                                                                                                                                         

Anointing & Healing                        
In the Sanctuary                                   

Last Sunday, 10:15 am Eucharist                                                                                                       

Centering Prayer                                    
In the Chapel                                              

Every Tuesday, 8:00 am                          
Maria Rosa Galter::                                      

mariarosagalter@gmail.com                            
Mary Haave: mhaave74@gmail.com 

Evensong & Bible Study                                               
During Lent, in the Sanctuary                                                

Every other Wednesday, 6:30 pm                      
Robin Tems: robin.tems@yahoo.com 

Prayer Shawl Ministry               
At St. Raphael’s House                          

First Wednesday, 1:00 pm                             
Georgine McCarthy:                                  

gmccarthy0982@comcast.net                                                            

Camino Divina                                           
Alderfer Ranch (by the barn)                    

Every Thursday 8:30 am                                 
Maria Rosa Galter :                                     

mariarosagalter@gmail.com 

27640 Highway 74                                             

P. O. Box 1630 

Evergreen, Co  80437 

303-674-4904    

office@church-transfig.net 

The Parish Office is open weekdays from 8:00 am  -  1:00 pm 

 

 Ministry Schedule 

 Sunday Eucharist                                
In the Sanctuary                                    

8:00 am & 10:15 am (with Choir)                                                                                                                                                                           

Evening Prayer                                    
In the Sanctuary                                     

Second & Fourth Monday, 5:30 pm                                                     

Children’s Chapel                              
No Chapel in June, July August           

Will resume in September                                    

Lectio Divina                                       
No Lectio Divina in June, July or August                         

Will resume in September                                                                                                                                                                                                         

Anointing & Healing                        
In the Sanctuary                                   

Last Sunday, 10:15 am Eucharist                                                                                                       

Centering Prayer                                    
In the Chapel                                              

Every Tuesday, 8:00 am                          
Maria Rosa Galter,                                     

mariarosagalter@gmail.com                                

Bible Study                                               
No Bible Study in June, July August           

Will resume in September                                   
Robin Tems, robin.tems@yahoo.com 

Prayer Shawl Ministry               
At St. Raphael’s House                          

First Wednesday, 1:00 pm                             
Georgine McCarthy,                                  

gmccarthy0982@comcast.net                                                            

Camino Divina                                           
Alderfer Ranch (by the barn)                    

Every Thursday 8:30 am                                 
Maria Rosa Galter,                                     

mariarosagalter@gmail.com 

 

The Good News 

June  2018 
Summer Services  in the  Meadow  

One service at 9:30 am with pot luck cookout afterward! 

      June 10  

      July 8 

      August 12  

      September 9 

Due to the REVEL Rockies Marathon & Half, the main entrance to CoT will 

be closed.  Enter both the CoT gravel parking lot and main parking lot 

from downtown Evergreen via the road that runs in front of St. Raphael’s. 



Outreach Fundraising 
Event                                           

Saturday, June 2 -10:30 am 
 

Hiwan Homestead has requested the      
culinary skills of our amazing Outreach 
Team and the use of St. Mark’s for their 
Annual Meeting.   

Volunteers are needed to cook, serve 
and clean up.     Email Sara Gadeken:  sgadeken@aol.com 
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Music on the Lake                                   

•  June  13 5:00-9:00 pm.                                            

 El Javi & Moonlight Bloom  

•  June 27, 5:00-9:00 pm 

 Breedin Hearts & Counter Fit 

Bring your lawn chairs, snacks and drinks!  

Evergreen Rodeo                      

Parade 

Saturday, June 16                         

10:00 am 

Saluting our Military                        

and First Responders 

We need volunteers to walk        

in the parade and to distribute                  

free hot dogs at the Bell Tower! 

Contact Stephanie Park                              

for more information! 

Sign up at the Church! 

Summer Break  

The following groups will not meet             

during June, July or August.  They    

will resume meeting in September: 

Bible Study, Book Club, Sunday 

School, Lectio Divina, Choir,                 

Children’s Chapel.  



Sunday, June 17 

Musical Concert                                  

at Transfiguration 

June 30 at 7:00 pm 

Musicians Jayne Copland playing 

the flute and Bob Coursen, on the 

organ and piano will present a                       

musical concert.   

Join us in the church                        

sanctuary for this 

special evening. 

 

Volunteers Needed!                                      
Saturday June 9                                                    

9 Cares Food Drive  

This Food Drive keeps the Food Pantry                                                           

supplied through the summer months.   

Three ways to volunteer: 

• Hand out needs lists & collect                                                                            

donated items at King Soopers 

• Drivers to transport donations from                                                                   

King Soopers to the Food Bank  

• Process food and stock shelves at the 

Food Pantry 

Sign up online at SignUpGenius.com 

Confirmation Classes   

Confirmation classes will meet                                                       

through the summer in                                                   

Stewart Lounge on the                                                    

1st and 3rd Sunday of the                                                 

month from 11:45-12:45 pm.  

After the class, the students will join the             

youth group in their scheduled activities.                                         

The Confirmation Candidates are: 

Annabelle Herrick, Dominic Herrick,                       

Kaleb Horsley and Hatton Sumner  

 

 

 

                                                 

Evergreen Rotary                                 

100 Holes of Golf                                                                         

June 14, 7:30 am   

A team from Transfiguration 

will be playing for the Colorado 

Haiti Project!  Sign up to play                

or sponsor a player!   

100holes.evergreenrotary.org 

3 



         Upcoming ECW Schedule   
       All women are welcome!                                                                                                       
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                

June  13  Music on the Lake ~ El Javi & Moonlight Bloom, 5:00-9:00 pm 

June 23  Hiwan Homestead 100th Anniversary, 1:00-4:00 pm, volunteers needed. 

July 14  Boulder Farmer’s Market & Afternoon Tea, sign up at the church. 

July 17  Ladies dinner out, 6:00 pm, Keys on the Green. 

July 21  Evergreen Garden Tour, 9:00 am-3:00 pm, $20, sign up at the church. 

August 5  Central City Opera, Mozart’s “The Magic Flute”, sign up at the church. 

August 18  Denver Botanical Garden tour, sign up at the church. 

September 11 Ladies dinner out, 6:00 pm, location to be determined. 

September  15 Fourth Annual Pie Social. 

October 6  ECW Wine Tasting Fundraiser, details to be determined. 

October 13  Women’s Retreat, Guest~The Rev.Sarah Berlin, 9:00 am-2:00 pm. 

November 10-11 Alternative Gift Fair. 

Ideas for activities are always appreciated.  This calendar is subject to change.                                            

ECW Chair is Janice Theobald at jktheobald1@gmail.com. 

June Anniversaries! 

Eric & Stephanie Park        1 

Larry & Dixie Kilborn   16 

Chris & Susan Blakeslee  17 

Terry Robinson & Mary Hatfield 28 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

   June Birthdays
Susie Williams 1 

Craig Stadler  2 

Michael Coriden 3 

Janet Reznik  4 

Alarie Reznik  5 

Mattie Eades  11 

Shannon Coriden 19 

Ray Crist  19 

Frank Leitz  21 

Jan Stadler  21 

Wendall Gadd  23 

Kaleb Horsley 26 

Hike-a-Pal ians  
 

Every Friday morning, weather  permitting, the 

hikers try a new trail. The hikes normally last 2-4 

hours and are never too difficult.  

The details of the upcoming hike are               

sent out via email the week before. 

Tom Marker at tbmarker@gmail.com. 

4 



Start cleaning out those closets & organizing that garage!                                       

The Transfiguration Bargain & Boutique is scheduled for Saturday, August 25!                                          

This is an Outreach Fundraiser that’s full of fun and fellowship!  

Details on reserving your space are coming soon!  Save the date!  

 

Hiwan Homestead 100th Anniversary!                         

Saturday, June 23 from 1-4 pm 

Join the celebration at Hiwan Homestead!         

There will be historical information, food and 

beer vendors, wood-working demonstrations,                  

entertainment and much more.  Transfiguration 

will have a booth and we need volunteers. 

Contact Stephanie Park: stephaniepark911@gmail.com.   

Outreach  Calendar 

June 2 Outreach is Catering the Hiwan Homestead Annual Meeting, 10:30 am, St. Mark’s. 

June 9   9-Cares Food Drive at King Soopers and the EChO Food Pantry, Volunteers needed! 

June 10  Outreach Sunday.  EChO is requesting pantry staples:  sugar, flour, cereal, oatmeal,      
   coffee, tea, powdered drinks, shortening, salt, baking powder, etc.  

July 1 Outreach Committee Meeting, 5:15 pm, Stewart Lounge.  Join the Team!  

Matthew 25 Project  Donate empty prescription bottles (with the labels removed) and place them                       
in the basket at the church. 

Co. Haiti Project CHP works in partnership with rural Haitian communities                                                                                   
to support their rise out of extreme poverty.   

Intl. Refugees      CoT coordinates with IRC to provide assistance  to refugees                                                               
from around the world.   

EChO          Evergreen Christian Outreach. Volunteer at the Food Pantry, with Job Assistance,        
the Resale Shop or at the Enrichment Center.  info@evergreenchristianoutreach.org.  

ESP Emergency Shelter Program; available on cold 
weather nights October-April. 

Youth Group Calendar                                                                                                                     

June 3-9 Mission Trip to Clendenin, WV, Flood Recovery.                                                                                     

June 17 Youth Group, 12:00-2:00 pm, Douglas Hall. 

June 24 JAM, 10:15 am, Douglas Hall. 

July 1 Youth Group, 12:00-2:00 pm, Douglas Hall. 

July 15 Youth Group, 12:00-2:00 pm, Douglas Hall. 

July 22 JAM, 10:15 am, Douglas Hall. 

July 29 Youth Group, 12:00-2:00 pm, Douglas Hall. 

                                         
West Virginia Mission Trip                   

June 3-9 

Please pray for our 
Youth Missioners as they 
travel to West Virginia. 

Sara Goerald                    
Annabelle Herrick                        
Dominic Herrick 
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We need your Recipes   

for  the  CoT Cookbook!    

 

 

 

 

 

The  Cookbook wi l l  be  for  

sale  in November at  the     

Al ternative  Gi f t  Fair .  

P lease  contribute  by  drop-

ping your  recipes  at  the  

church or  e -mail ing  them 

to :  

Jan Stadler:  clebrat@aol.com 

Sara Gadeken:  sgadeken@aol.com 

 

This  i s  an Outreach Fundraiser  

 

On Sunday, May 20, the Daughters of the King welcomed three women to the  

Order.  Dianne Krus, Pat Magerkurth and Georgine McCarthy were installed     

as members of the Daughters of the King.  The following evening, the ladies 

gathered at the home of                

Kit Snyder for a celebration of  

this community of women       

dedicated to prayer and service.   
 

Front row: 

 Phyllis Wittenberg, Shelley Black,                                   

Karen Coriden, Harriet Sear 

 

Back row: 

 Kit Snyder, Donna Kautzman,                                 

Pat Magerkurth, Georgine McCarthy,                  

Dianne Krus, Joella Borchelt,                           

Cathleen McManus 

 

 

 

D a u g h t e r s  o f  t h e  K i n g  

W e l c o m e  N e w  M e m b e r s  

Evergreen Chorale presents  

An Evening of Western Swing at Center Stage!  

Fr iday, June 1 at 7:30 pm 

 

 

 

Katie Glassman & Greg Schochet bring energy and intensity 

to this friendly duel between fiddle & guitar.   

These award-winning performers present a unique concert 

of swing, old –time and western Texas fiddle & guitar tunes.                           

Tickets $25/adults, $20/students                                   

EvergreenChorale.org or call 303-674-4002 

Come early to check out the                                                               

Silent Auction to benefit Center Stage! 
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DOUGLAS HALL PLANS                                                                    

On an easel in the church there is a 

proposed architectural plan for the 

renovation of Douglas Hall.                               

The Vestry asks that 

you examine the                   

plan and offer ideas, 

opinions and questions 

for the restoration of one of our 

many historic structures. 

                                  The  His t or y C or n er  
 

I recently discovered this picture in St. Mark’s attic.  It that shows            

Transfiguration had an active band of “Hike-a-Palians” many years ago! 
 

Canon Douglas (far right in the knickers), an avid outdoorsman, would                 

often lead hikes, especially during the summer sessions of the Evergreen 

Conference.   
 

Although unconfirmed, 

this photo may have 

been taken above the 

church meadow with  

the bend in Bear Creek 

seen at the bottom left. 
 

The Hike-a-Palians        

continue the tradition    

of renewing their spirits    

in God’s mountain       

cathedral with weekly 

hikes and fellowship. 
 

Join the Hike-a-Palians every Friday for a new experience hiking with friends 

on one of the many trails in the Front Range.  Everyone is welcome! 

             - Tom Marker                                                                               

            

Continued from page 1 

It took time, but eventually I earned their trust.  I was 
told that one of the worst things about being homeless 
was that they felt “invisible.”  People would often 
walk or drive by, ignoring or simply “looking 
through” them.  The homeless just wanted to be 
acknowledged and treated as humans.   

I presented a challenge to the Bible Study group:  
Don’t ignore the homeless.  Greet them.  Wish them    
a good morning.  Ask their name.  Engage them in   
conversation.  You will discover that, believe it or 
not, just like you, they’ve lead interesting lives.  You 
will find that these individuals have the same hopes 
and dreams as everyone else.  They may not have lots 
of material things, but like you, they have their pride.    

Being a Christian means treating others as we’d like 
to be treated.  We must walk the walk, and talk the 
talk.   

Fr. Michael    +  
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The Episcopal Church of  the Transfiguration 
 

 

 

27640 Highway 74                    303-674-4904                                                                           

P. O. Box 1630,                                         church-transfig.net                                             

Evergreen, CO  80437        Facebook.comTransfiguration.Evergreen     

 

Rector, The Rev. Michael J. McManus             rector@church-transfig.net               

Parish Administrator, Erika Glisson                 office@church-transfig.net                                                                            

Music Minister, Robert Coursen                               rcoursen2@msn.com 

Youth Minister, Emma Connors                          econnors95@gmail.com           

Event Coordinator, Anna Schmidt                weddings.church-transfig.net 

Episcopal Day School    

of Evergreen  (EDSE) 
 

Accepting students 

age12 months  -  age 6 
 

Janet Reznik, Director 

info@edse.org 

303-674-1793 
 

Office hours 

Tues/Wed/Thur      

10:00 am  -  2:00 pm 
 

                                                                                  

The  EDSE School Board 

meets the first Thursday 

of the month at 5:30 pm  

In Stewart Lounge 

                                                            

Contact  Mary Hatfield 

maryphatfield@gmail.com 

 

 

Church of  the Transfiguration Vestry 

The Rev. Michael J. McManus, Rector  

David McDonald, Senior Warden                              

John Briggs, Junior Warden                                                                

Allison Caldwell, Treasurer                  

Sara Gadeken, Outreach 

Jimmy Mangham, Nominating  

Stephanie Park, Youth, Safety, Clerk 

Katherine Sumner,  EDSE, Social 

The Vestry usually meets on the third Tuesday                                     

of the month at 6:30 pm in Douglas Hall.  

Newsletter information is requested by the                                  

22nd of the month.  Please send items to:   

Cathleen McManus at cwm10078@gmail.com      

 

Have Your Special Event at 
Transfiguration! 

 

Our picturesque, rustic mountain setting   

is reasonably priced and perfect for 

weddings, meetings, retreats, parties and 

reunions.                                                                   

The Sanctuary, St. Mark’s, the Meadow, 

Douglas Hall and the Chapel are available 

for your needs. 

Anna Schmidt, our Event Coordinator                       

will work with you to create a truly 

customized event.  
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